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Department of
Education & Training

Victorian School Building Authority 33 St Andrews Place
East Melbourne Victorio 3002

Telephone: 03 9637 2000

DX210083

COR025134

Mr Luke Shannon

General Manager

Planning and Development
City of Melton

PO Box 21

MELTON 3337

Dear Mr Shannon

Thank you for your letter regarding the City of Melton's concern for civil works surrounding the
Taylors Hill West 7-12 School.

As you may be aware, the Department of Education and Training made a decision, earlier this year, |
to construct a full-sized Year 7-12 secondary school on the site identified in the Taylors Hill West '
Precinct Structure Plan (PSP). This decision was made after significant consultation with the Council

and Victorian Planning Authority to revise the configuration of future school provision within the

PSP.

| appreciate that this decision has had a financial impact on the City of Melton. However, the
Department is unable to assist as its available capital funding is fully committed to building the
school. The construction of Stage 1 is planned to commence in 2017, and the school is scheduied to
openinTerm 1, 2018.

That said, the Department understands that the design of the road and footpath fronting the school
along City Vista Court necessitates a four-metre wide encroachment onto school property.
Ordinarily, there would be a process of land acguisition and payment of market value for the land by
Council to the Department. In this instance, and to assist Council, the Department is prepared to
recommend to the Minister that this land be transferred to the City of Melton at nil consideration.

The Victorian Government has embarked on a major investment in education and school
infrastructure, and funding has been allocated to build new and upgrade existing schools. The
discretionary funding of public infrastructure outside of this is not available; however, the
Department will support the Council in any bid for alternative resourcing that may be available.

Your details will be dealt with In accordance with the Public Records Act 1973 and the Privecy and Date Protection Act 2014. Shauld you have any
queries or wish to gain access to yeur i held by this dep plaate contact sur Privacy Officer at the above address.
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If you would like further information, you may contact Ms Nicole Pope, Manager, Property Unit, '
Victorian School Building Authority, Infrastructure and Finance Services Group, Department of

Education and Training, on 9637 3130 or by email: pope.nicole.n@edumail.vic.gov.au,

Yo incerely

Tom Kirkland

Executive Director Delivery
Victorian School Building Authority
1 December, 2016
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